INQUIRY INTO IMPACT OF THE ROZELLE INTERCHANGE

Name: Name suppressed

Date Received: 2 April 2024

Partially Confidential

To whom it may concern,

I cannot believe that millions of dollars of taxpayer money was spent to make Drummoyne traffic worse.

Sadly, it has had an impact upon people wanting to live here; my friend said that the increased congestion is one of the reasons he decided to not move to Drummoyne. So sad.

For myself - I have taken a hit to my productivity because I now actively avoid commuting to the city before 9am, so I'm late for work most days. Being trapped in the tunnel for so long is depressing and claustrophobic.

Most days during peak morning periods, the commute is worsened by about ten minutes. But some days it has taken me an hour to get to the city.

This mentality of phasing out cars is ridiculously naive! If anything, cars will only continue to increase.

The NSW government should be ashamed of their incompetency which has caused a reckless waste of taxpayer money.

I hope a full inquiry into this debacle reveals who's at fault for this and brings us Drummoyne residents some relief.

I am willing for my submission to be used publicly, so long as my name is not used.

Warm regards, many thanks,